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Congratulations 

to our newest 

Alumni,  

Class of 2019  

Graduates!   

 

 

University School has officially  
received a Certificate of  
Accreditation by the NCA  
Commission on Accreditation and 
School Improvement, the North-
west Accreditation Commission 
and the SACS Commission on  
Accreditation and School  
Improvement.   

 
In May, 2019, University School completed a 5 year review 
process which was designed to: 
 

 Evaluate learning environments by focusing on students 

 Reveal strengths and weaknesses using  
measurable data 

 Identify trends by comparing classroom observations 
across subjects, grade levels and other filters using our  
education technology 

 Implement powerful tools for professional  
development, peer learning and ongoing improvement 

 Ensure the quality of education remains at the  
forefront through a variety of diagnostic and  
improvement tools (AdvancED Website) 

 

Congratulations University School students,  

faculty, staff, and administration on achieving this level 

of certification, demonstrating an on-going standard of  

excellence in classroom instruction.  

We are proud to announce that 

University School achieved  

Reward status for the 2018-

2019 school year!  According to 

the Tennessee State Website, 

“Reward status is the top  

distinction a school can earn in 

Tennessee.  Reward schools are 

those that are improving overall 

student academic achievement and 

student growth for all students 

and for student groups, and they 

are identified annually. In 2018, 

318 schools in 85 school districts – 

about 20 percent of schools in the 

state – earned Reward status.”    

News articles concerning the  

announcement have been  

released in the Johnson City 

Press and on  WJHL. 

Photos are available from Mast Visions  

https://www.advanc-ed.org/advanced-improvement-network
https://www.tn.gov/education/news/2018/9/21/tdoe-names-2018-reward--priority-schools.html
https://www.johnsoncitypress.com/Education/2019/08/15/TNReady-results-show-improvement-in-math-and-English.html?ci=content&lp=1&p=1
https://www.johnsoncitypress.com/Education/2019/08/15/TNReady-results-show-improvement-in-math-and-English.html?ci=content&lp=1&p=1
https://www.wjhl.com/news/2019-tnready-results-released-johnson-city-schools-among-top-10-for-math-and-english-across-state/
https://www.mastvisions.com/UH-Graduations/19UHGrad/?fbclid=IwAR1tRAaVfTJStMNJciqHQeI3hPqZeIKW7fbpgqDB6ymrQ-R4ZgCEj0HEWGU


Alumni In the News 

 

 

Congratulations to three of our UH Alumni 

who have been accepted to East Tennessee 

State University’s  Quillen College of  

Medicine's Class of 2023!  

 

Haley Bradshaw, UH Class of 2015, 

graduated from the honors program at  

ETSU in May of this year, with degrees in 

Chemistry and Foreign Languages. She  

has a calling to become a physician  

specializing in pediatric cardiology and 

treat children with heart problems. 

 

Mollee Rose Cohee, UH Class of 2015, 

graduated from University of Alabama,  

after studying Pre-med. 

 

Westley Ongtengco, UH Class of 2014, 

graduated from East Tennessee State  

University, after studying Health  

Sciences.   

Derek Crouthers, UH Class of 2009, graduated 

from University of Tennessee at Memphis Medical 

School in  May 2019. He is currently in his second 

year residency at St.Francis in Memphis,  

specializing in sports medicine.  



 

Class of ‘89 
UH Class of 1989, It is time for our 30 

year class reunion!  We need  

updated contact information for class 

members!  Please contact Robin Ayers 

Reynolds, 122 Brownlow Dr.,  Rockwood, 

TN 37854, (865) 466-7636, email 

ifloss4u613@icloud.com.   

University School is continuously updating 
our Alumni  Database.  Anyone who graduated 
from University School or attended our school 
is encouraged to complete a contact  
information form by going to USBucs.com, 
click on the  Alumni Tab, and update Contact 
Information.  Stay connected to USchool! 

 

Alumni Contact  Social Media  

Alumni Facebook page  

Alumni News 

 
 

 
We have some old University School Yearbooks 
for sale.  The cost will be $10 for High School 
Yearbooks and $5 for Elementary/Middle 
School Yearbooks.  If interested in purchasing 
one or more of the books, please either email 
Ms. Hammonds, hammondse@etsu.edu, or 

contact the front office.  These are on a first come, first serve basis and quantities are  
limited.  Once we have sold them we are out.  The following years are available:  Elementary/
Middle School books:  2011-2012, 2012-2013, 2013-2014, 2014-2015, 2018-2019.   
High School books: 2012-2013, 2013-2014, 2015-2016, 2016-2017, 2017-2018, 2018-2019.  
K-12 Book: 2009-2010. 

  Class of ‘90 
UH Class of 1990, if you are interested  

in starting to plan a 30 year class  

reunion, please contact Tammy  

Baldwin Bales,  (423) 202-4174.  

mailto:ifloss4u613@icloud.com
http://www.etsu.edu/uschool/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/636979096341573/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/636979096341573/
mailto:hammondse@etsu.edu?Subject=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Muhammad and Naveen Ramzan Ali Drs. John D. and Sharon James McGee ‘86 

Dr. William A. and Elizabeth Bridgforth ‘66  Dr. Mitchell and Sandra Robinson 

Mr. Harold K. and Carol Bailey  Johnson, II ‘72 Mr. Bryan H. and Christy I. Weems 

Mr. David L. and Judy Kite Bristol Broadcasting Co., Inc. 

 Giving for Calendar Year 2019 -  Thank You!  

Thank you for supporting University School by giving….. 

By Check:   

Payable to ETSU  

Foundation with University School 

in the memo line.  Mail to:  

 

ETSU University Advancement  

Attn: Director, Education 

P.O. Box 70721  

Johnson City, TN 37614 

By Credit Card: 

Call (423) 439-4242 and  

a staff member will assist 

you with your gift. 

Online: 

Click here to go to Online 

Giving page. 

Please designate the gift for  

University School 

For additional ways  

to give, contact  

ETSU University  

Advancement at  

 (423) 439-4242 

East Tennessee State University 
University School 
P.O. Box 70632 Johnson City, TN   
423-439-4271 
USBucs.com  

East Tennessee State University does not discriminate against students, employees, or applicants for admission or employment on the 
basis of race, color, religion, creed, national origin, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity/expression, disability, age, status as a protected 
veteran, genetic information, or any other legally protected class with respect to all employment, programs and activities sponsored by 
ETSU. The following person has been designated to handle inquiries regarding non-discrimination policies: Special Assistant to the 
President for Equity and Diversity/Affirmative Action Director, 206 Dossett Hall, 439-4211. ETSU’s policy on non-discrimination can be 

found at: http://www.etsu.edu/equity/compliance.aspx.  

It is with great sadness that we share with you the news of the 
passing of Dr. Troy Knechtel.  Dr. Knechtel was diagnosed 
with Multiple System Atrophy (MSA) last year.  We are  
grateful for his leadership and all he did for University School. 
He will be remembered for his love for the students, his  
support of the faculty and staff and, his vision for the school. 
We will never forget him greeting each student as they walked 
into the school in the morning, rain or shine.  Our thoughts 
and prayers are with his family, his friends, and the many 
people whose lives he has touched. 

 Homecoming 

2019 

Save the date!  University School Homecoming 2019 will be 

on Tuesday, December 17th, 2019.   A special  

invitation is extended to all alumni who graduated from or 

attended University High during the 1990’s! 

 

 

https://securelb.imodules.com/s/974/giving/interior.aspx?sid=974&gid=1&pgid=3731&cid=5348&bledit=1&dids=535
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/974/giving/interior.aspx?sid=974&gid=1&pgid=3731&cid=5348&bledit=1&dids=535
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/974/giving/interior.aspx?sid=974&gid=1&pgid=3731&cid=5348&bledit=1&dids=535

